Steven Seee

From: Gail Allin <gailallin@yahoo.com>

Sent: Monday, February 24, 2025 6:01 PM

To: House Health and Human Services Committee
Subject: Attention Clerk Steve Sepe - Support for Bill H-5351

Dear Members of the House Health and Human Services Committee,

| am writing in support of Bill H-5351 to support aesthetic professionals in R! so they can continue to provide the care that
their patients require.

For the past 12 years | have been very fortunate to find and be under the care of my aesthetic nurse in the state of

RI. Seeking services of this type is very personal and can often make an individual anxious. it certainly required me to
step out of my comfort zone. | have always received exceptional care and guidance with any treatment | might be
considering. [ feel grateful that | am in a very safe environment with a professional who strives for minimal discomfort
during my treatments. | always feel confident that ! will leave with the results | am looking for. The dedication, compassion
and knowledge that my nurse displays with me always makes feel safe and | fully trust her. | am certain it is these same
qualities that helped her achieve the designation of a National trainer for a respected pharmaceutical company. | honestly

couldn't be in better hands!

If Bill H-5351 is not passed | fear I will lose the high quality care that | have come accustomed to. | feel very strongly
about losing my right to continue treatment with the aesthetic professional of my choice. | urge you to support Bill H-5351
to protect my choice and the choice of many other Rhode Islanders that have been receiving safe, high quality treatments
from experienced providers that they have trusted for years.

Sincerely,

Gail Allin

17 Prospect Ave
Narragansett, RI 02882



